LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 21, 2023
TO: Honorable Brandon Creighton, Chair, Senate Committee on Education
FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1072 by Hughes (relating to local school health advisory councils and instruction regarding human
sexuality, sexual orientation, and gender identity provided by public schools.), Committee Report 1st
House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

It is assumed that any costs associated with the bill could be absorbed using existing resources.
Local Government Impact

It is assumed that districts that choose to implement certain policies would incur cost for training staff or
hosting an extracurricular event; however, no significant fiscal implication to units of local government is
anticipated.

Source Agencies: 302 Office of the Attorney General, 701 Texas Education Agency
LBB Staff: JMc, KSk, SL, ENA

Page 1 of 1




